
 

 

Mundare News 
October 1, 2020 Volume 2, Issue 10 

Council Updates 
If you have a complaint or concern that needs to be addressed by council– please put in writing and for-

ward to the Town Office.  All New correspondence will be tabled at the next council meeting.  Next Coun-

cil meeting  October 6 and October 20 at the MRC 
 

Recycle Yard– Is now open the second Saturday of the month. (October 10)  from 10am till 12 noon 

 We do NOT take grass clippings or garden debris . 

 

Town Administration Office 

We are open to the public.  We ask that only one person come into the office at a time, Please sanitize 

your hands before entering, and if you are feeling unwell please just call and we will see what we can do 

to help 
 

Please watch the Town of Mundare Website and Facebook page for Town updates, stay safe 

AUMA AWARD!! 

Congratulations to Irene Talaga on 

receiving an AUMA  

Distinguished Service award for 20 

years of service as a councillor. 

Thank you for all you do for our 

community. Your dedication and 

hard work are greatly appreciated. 

  

Results of By-election 

By– election voting which took take place on Wednesday, September 9, 2020 at the Mundare Recreation 
Centre resulted in the following: 
 
Doug Kleen         15 votes 
Juanita Pesicka   61 votes 
Frank Rosypal.   66 votes 
 

Congratulations to Frank Rosypal for winning the by-election.  Thank you to Doug Kleen and Juanita Pesicka 
for running. It was a very close election. 
Thank you also to Pat Tompkins and  Lois Zyla for being our deputy returning officers for the election, your 
work and dedication to our community is greatly appreciated, also thank you to those who took the time to 
come out and vote. 
 
Colin Zyla, 
Returning Officer 

Nurse Practitioner is scheduled for Mundare 
October 13, and October 29 from 11 am-2pm 
in the Town Administration Building.
For an appointment please call (780)603-
4455 Extension 1  Monday to Thursday. If 
there is no answer, please leave a message 
and someone will call you back. If you would 
like more information on what a Nurse 
Practitioner can do for you, please check our 
website, facebook page or call the town of-
fice. 



 

 

Mundare Royal Care Pharmacy, The Chicken Co-

op, and  U Do It Crafts now request that everyone 

entering the building wear a mask. 

 

Do you need a ride to get groceries or go to an ap-

pointment? Call Carol (780)632-9418 to pre-book 

 

Basilian Museum– The Basilian Fathers Muse-

um (Mundare) is looking for a handyman to help 

with general building maintenance (Painting, dry-

wall repairs, outside cleanup, etc.) This is a part 

time position. Please contact the museum for 

more information (780)764-3887 

 

Chicken Coop– Has facemasks $5.00 each as 

well as dog beds, come check out the selection 

available. 

Whitetail Mechanical Call to book your appoint-

ment (780)764-3936 as we are now back to regular 

hours 
 

Corner Pub-We are now open!! Take out orders are 

always available! See you soon (780)764-2043 

New Promotion: 

Monday– Mundare Plate (All Day) 

Tuesday-Caesar Day-Drink (All Day) 

Wednesday– Wing Night (4pm-11pm) No take out 

Saturday-Girls Night (cancelled) 

Our Menu also features Traditional Korean Food 

( Bulgogi Rice, Bulgogi Noodles, Fried rice with beef, 

and Ramyun( Noodle soup-Spicy or Mild) 

Business Hours for this COVID time Mon-Thurs 12pm-

10pm, Friday and Saturday 12pm-11pm, and closed 

Sundays. 

 No Halloween party this year..sorry 
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What’s new 

Our sincerest condolences to past mayor Peter 

Polischuk  Sr.’s family and friends on his recent 

passing.  Peter served on the AG Society for numer-

ous years in town as well as the town Mayor from 

1967 to 1980. He was our go to for any history of 

the town, and will be greatly missed by his family, 

friends and anyone who had the pleasure of meet-

ing such an upstanding citizen of our community 

Servus Credit– Hours Tues-Thurs 10-4, Friday 

10am-5pm and Saturday 10-1pm. They are only al-

lowing 2 people in at a time. Please maintain social 

distancing, and we have a new debit machine!  
 

Royal Care Pharmacy– We ask that you wear a 

mask when you come in. Call ahead for your pre-

scription and note we are now allowed to give a 90 

day supply of any prescription.Hours Monday-Friday 

9-5pm, no cash accepted. 
 

Hair by Cher– is now open by bookings only. She 

asks that you adhere to COVID-19 protocol and 

bring your own mask. To book an appointment 

please call (780)603-3771 

 

Mundare Registries– is open Monday-Friday 

9:00am-5:00 pm.  License renewals, registrations, 

win cards, fishing license's are still available. (780)

764-2238 If you are looking to book for a license 

test please book on line at https://eservices.alberta.ca/  
 

Mundare Hair & Barber– Open by appointments 

only. Please call Kerri at (780)221-7193 
 

Artymko Art & Design– Do you have an inkling 

for creativity? Have you ever wanted to learn to 

paint with water colours, acrylics or oils? What 

about knitting or writing pysanka?  

As we enter into the fall season with cooler days & 

nights, come meet & greet new and old friends at 

the ARTYMKO ART & DESIGN STUDIO & GALLARY in 

the old laundromat building. Explore and rejuvenate 

your hidden talents & create something new. Come 

and visit or call Mary at (780)777-8491 

 

Communities in Bloom–This time of year, brings 

us to fall clean-up.  The hanging flower pots & plant-

ers are truly amazing! But soon, we will be removing 

all the flowers, and replacing the soil in the plant-

ers.  All this requires strong hands…..If you can help 

us in any way  please call Irene @ (780)764-3877 

or Marg@(780)764-0996 

Next meeting is Monday, October 19  1:00pm in the 

council Chambers.  “Enjoy Fall” 

https://eservices.alberta.ca/
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M u n d a r e  N e w s  

It’s so great to be back in school with kids in their 

seats.  We missed all of the daily interaction and 

the ability to witness all of their personal growth 

right in front of our eyes!  Our school has many 

safety rules to follow to keep everyone safe and 

secure.  This is all part of the new school year-

masks and all!   

 

Together, we will all make it through this pan-

demic period.   

Our classrooms are busy getting back into rou-

tine.  Mrs. Moroz is back this year at Mundare 

School teaching grade 5/6 and Mrs. Kelly 

Sawatzky has joined our school team as School 

Counsellor and teacher.  Welcome! 

 

The students are also excited to be back in the 

building and they continue to amaze us all with 

their resilient attitude towards any challenge or 

change.  We are proud of them!  

 

 For the most current information about our school, 

please consult the school website (newsletter) or 

Twitter and Facebook.  We are all looking forward 

to a long stretch of warm fall days and many oppor-

tunities to be outside with our learning, as well.  

Welcome back to school, Mundare Families!! 

 

William Korec 

Kids Jokes:  Why do we tell actors to break a leg? Because every play has a 
cast. 

What rhymes with Orange?  No it doesn’t …... 

Mary Immaculate Auxiliary 

Auxilians are anxiously awaiting the latest Long 

Term Care volunteer guidelines.  Hopefully volun-

teering opportunities will be available soon.  Until 

then, Mary Immaculate Care Centre remains 

closed to volunteers. 

Interested in Volunteering? 

Auxilians are encouraged to choose the amount 

of time they wish to volunteer and which activi-

ties they would like to help with.  Some favorite 

resident activities include bus outings, bingos, 

crafts, baking, visiting and seasonal events 

( pumpkin carving, harvest teas, Christmas tree 

decorating etc.) 

New Auxiliary Members: The Auxiliary is please to 

welcome new members any time during the year.  

For more information, contact Sharon (780) 764-

2447 or any Mary Immaculate Auxilian. 

  

Please note:  In order to volunteer with the resi-

dents of Mary Immaculate Care Centre, all new 

volunteers (whether they join the Auxiliary or not) 

must complete the online Mary Immaculate Care 

Centre volunteer application forms. No online ac-

cess?  Contact Debra or Effie at the Care Centre 

for assistance.  

Auxiliary Fundraisers: Committees are in place for 

the Auxiliary fall fundraisers.  Tentative plans have 

been developed but, will be adjusted in response 

to COVID-19 guidelines as they are released. 

Pending AHS guidelines are: Annual Bake sale: 

tentatively Friday, November 20. –Light-a-Lites 

memorial Christmas Tree ornaments: tentatively 

Nov/Dec. 

New Care Centre Bus will Soon Be Here! 

WE ARE SO EXITED!!  The new MICC bus is sched-

uled to arrive at the end of September.  We are 

looking forward to seeing them off on their first 

excursion!  Thanks to your support of Auxiliary 

fundraisers, we were able to donate $3000.00 

towards the bus.  Longer and wider, the new bus 

has many features to accommodate more resi-

dents even with Covid guidelines. The residents 

will be so excited to resume their “Country Drives” 

in comfort and style!! 



 

 

quarantined for 72 hours, checked in, and put back on 
the shelves or in the van run. 
 

Computers are not available at this time. 
 
 Evelyn Henke  
Library Manager, 
Mundare Municipal Public Library 
librarian@mundarelibrary.ab.ca 

As of September 15, the Mundare Mu-
nicipal Public Library  will be open to 
the public on Tuesdays, and Thursdays 
from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 
 
One patron at a time will be allowed to enter the 
library,.  Sanitizer, gloves and masks will be pro-
vided if you need. 
 

Wearing a mask or face covering is 
mandatory. 
 
New Releases and additions are still arriving. 
Blood in the Water– A true story of Revenge in 
the Maritimes by Silver Donald Cameron 
One by One-Ruth Ware 
What Makes a Marriage Last– Marlo Thomas 
& Phil Donahue 
The Killings at Kingfisher Hill– Sophie Hannah 
When no One is Watching– Alyssa Cole 
The Answer is– Alex Trebek 
Rabbit Foot Bill– Helen Humphreys 
The Affair– Lee Childs 
Blue Moon– Lee Childs 
The Secret Messenger– Mandy Robotham 
The Winemaker’s Wife– Kristin Harmel 
Agent Sonya: Moscow’s Most Daring War-
time Spy– Ben Macinty 
 
Pick-up will continue:  Patrons with items for 
pick up will be notified by telephone.  Items will 
be left on the table, at the entrance to the Town of 
Mundare building, for zero contact pick-up.  Pick
-ups are available Monday to Friday, during the 
Town of Mundare office hours. 
 
Van Run  items will arrive on Thursdays and 
will be quarantined and available on Tuesdays. 
 
Books can be dropped off in the Book Return bin 
located near the library entrance at the back of 
the town office building. Returned items will be 

5128 50 Street, 

Mundare,  AB  T0B 3H0 

Phone: 780-764-3929 

Fax: 780-764-2003 

E-mail: reception@mundare.ca

L i b r a r y  n e w s  

WE ARE ON THE  
WEB 

WWW.MUNDARE.
CA 
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FUN FACTS :  
 

In 1905, an 11-year-old boy named Frank Epperson left soda pow-
der and water outside overnight with its wooden stirrer still in the 
cup. The mixture had frozen in the chilly nighttime weather, and so 
the Epsicle was born. He sold the treat around his neighborhood and 
a nearby amusement park and even patented the recipe. Years later, 
he changed the name to Popsicle because that’s what his kids called 
their pop’s concoction  

mailto:librarian@mundarelibrary.ab.ca

